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I was sorry to have missed everyone in January. I was happy on Groundhog 

Day to find out that we will have an early spring this year! Fingers crossed 

that these superstitions really work. I know we haven’t had that much snow 

and it hasn’t been a very terrible winter, but I personally am looking forward 

to spring and summer this year. I am craving nature and the out of doors. 

There are many deadlines for the lodges during this time of year and I am 

trying to keep up with it all. So far I think we are on track and on time with 

everything super important that needs to get in. (Especially with the 

government items, which is the most important). 

I hope everyone had a wonderful January and I look forward to seeing you 

Sunday, February 18! 

Be sure to share stories with friends about Lodge Brooklyn and invite them 

to our meetings or events.  

Fraternally, 

 

Kimberly Breiland, President

WWW.LODGEBROOKLYN.ORG

APRIL 
Sunday, April 21, 2024 

1:00 PM - 5:00 PM 
Sporting Club Gjøa, Brooklyn 

JUNE 
Sunday, June 2, 2024 
1:00 PM - 5:00 PM 

Sporting Club Gjøa, Brooklyn 

MARCh 
Sunday, March 17, 2024 

1:00 PM - 5:00 PM 
Sporting Club Gjøa, Brooklyn 

FEBRUARY 
Sunday, February 18, 2024 

1:00 PM - 5:00 PM 
Sporting Club Gjøa, Brooklyn 

LODGE BROOKLYN SUPPORTS  
A DEMENTIA FRIENDLY SOCIETY

http://www.lodgebrooklyn.org/
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As I try to fulfill my goal of keeping the members of 
the Third District informed on the happenings of the 
District, the International Board of Directors, and the 
home office, 2024 has started off to a very busy start 
for your district board. 

The home office has developed a “Lodge Health and 
Disbandment” program and has directed district 
presidents to monitor each of their lodges to 
determine if they are strong or if the lodge should be 
recommended for disbandment. To that end, I had 
zoom meetings with the district lodge presidents, vice 
presidents, and any other interested lodge members. 
At these meetings we discussed what the home office 
considers to be a healthy lodge. I also made sure that 
the lodges understand that the district board is here to 
help them become or stay “healthy.” 

The District Board is working with the host 
committee, Washington Lodge, to make the 2024 
Third District Convention the best and most 
interesting convention ever. One of the things that is 
planned is a night bus tour of Washington DC to see 
the buildings and memorials lit up. Karen and I have 
already signed up for this tour as there are only 100 
seats available and we did not want to be left out. 

Karen, our District Secretary, has sent to all lodge 
presidents and lodge secretaries the number of 
delegates that each lodge is entitled to send to 
convention along with all the paperwork that must be 
completed. It is my hope that every lodge sends the 
maximum number of delegates to the convention.  
Since the District Lodge Meeting is open to all 
members of the district, others are encouraged to 
attend as nondelegates. They can take part in all the 
activities; they just can’t vote.  

Youth Camp is planned for July 21st to 28th. I hope 
your children and grandchildren will attend camp. 

Those children who have attended in the past have 
always had a very fun time learning about their 
Norwegian heritage and culture and making new 
friends and seeing old friends. Information and 
applications have been sent out and is also available 
on the Third District website. 

The board continues to plan fun events for the 
members of the district such as family camps and the 
sports picnic which will be held at Nansen Lodge on 
Staten Island in April. Check the Third District 
Website for more information. 
https://3dsofn.org/ 

Until next month, 

Fraternally, 
Stephen Helmold, Third District President

Stephen Helmold, Third District President

http://www.lodgebrooklyn.org/
https://3dsofn.org/
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We missed everyone in January, unfortunately, due to 
weather we had to cancel our meeting. We never 
want to put at risk the members of our Lodge. 

 

At our meeting we will be discussing 

• 17th of May Parade; will we be marching? who will 
be carrying flags and banner, taking an ad in the 
journal. 

• Miss Norway application is due, the contest is 
happening March 23, 2024 at the Norwegian 
Christian Home, in the Arthur Nilsen Banquet 
Hall. 

• There are two Anniversaries happening in the next 
few months. Will anyone be attending? There is an 
ad opportunity in a journal, and we need to discuss 
our June 2nd meeting as one of the Anniversaries 
are happening on that same day. 

• Youth Camp is once again in the works, 
applications are due and this year the Third District 
is having a Cultural Sports Weekend, you can find 
out more about both these things on the 3dsofn.org 
website under “Events”. 

• The Zone 1 Scholarship applications are due! Make 
sure you student has gotten that in. 

• The Third District is having a Picnic which will be 
held at the Nansen Lodge Picnic Grounds in Staten 
Island on Saturday, April 20. 

• On September 8, 2024, Færder Lodge has arranged 
with Jeff Dirgo of Nor-Bu Lodge to do a 
presentation on Operation Gunnerside. We will 
have more details about this in upcoming 
Newsletters. 

• The 2024 Convention is around the corner. Our 
Lodge is permitted to have three Delegates. We 
need to vote one the three Delegates we will be 
sending. We also have an opportunity to place an 

ad in the Convention journal and need to discuss, 
we need to submit the names of members who have 
joined Lodge Eternal between the dates of May 15, 
2022 and May 15, 2024, and I would like to bring 
attention to a night bus tour of Washington DC. 
Space is limited, only 100 people can join in the 
fun, so if you are interested, get in the RSVP. 

 

  
General Business 

• We received a thank you letter from Ski for Light 
for the $100 donation 

• We received a thank you letter from the Norwegian 
Christian Home for the $100 donation 

• We submitted our 990-N 
 
As you can see we have sent out a few donations to 
begin the year with giving. If you have any ideas or 
would like to us to consider a charity that is near and 
dear to your, like UNICEF for the Children or Zone 1 
Scholarship fund, let me know, we will discuss at our 
meeting February 18, 2024. 

 

We are looking for article and photo submissions. 
What did you been up to? Anything special? Traveled 
someplace new, had a celebration, learned a new skill, 
tried a new dish? What ever it is, we are interested. 
Send to Kimberly@LodgeBrooklyn.org so we can 
include it in our next newsletter. 
 

Please remember to save stamps and postcards for the 
Tubfrim program. Alice Svege will be collecting all 
contributions. When cutting the stamps out, leave a 
1/4” margin around the stamp. 

http://www.lodgebrooklyn.org/
http://Kimberly@LodgeBrooklyn.org
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http://www.lodgebrooklyn.org/
https://www.lodgebrooklyn.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/01/Miss_Norway_2024_Application.pdf
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http://www.lodgebrooklyn.org/
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http://www.lodgebrooklyn.org/
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LODGE BROOKLYN MEETING DATES

MARCh 
Sunday, March 17, 2024 

1 PM until 5 PM 
Sporting Club Gjøa, Brooklyn 

   • Requested donation of $15 SON members,  
$20 all others, Children under 12 FREE 

   • Food, Raffles, and fun!

FEBRUARY 
Sunday, February 18, 2024 

1 PM until 5 PM 
Sporting Club Gjøa, Brooklyn 

   • Requested donation of $15 SON members,  
$20 all others, Children under 12 FREE 

   • Food, Raffles, and fun!

JUNE JOINT BBQ 
Sunday, June 2, 2024 

1 PM until 5 PM 
Sporting Club Gjøa, Brooklyn 

   • Requested donation of $15 SON members,  
$20 all others, Children under 12 FREE 

   • Food, Raffles, and fun!

APRIL 
Sunday, April 21, 2024 

1 PM until 5 PM 
Sporting Club Gjøa, Brooklyn 

   • Requested donation of $15 SON members,  
$20 all others, Children under 12 FREE 

   • Food, Raffles, and fun!

http://www.lodgebrooklyn.org/
http://www.lodgebrooklyn.org/
http://www.lodgebrooklyn.org/
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hENRIK IBSEN LODGE 90Th 
Sponsored by Henrik Ibsen Lodge 3-393 

Sunday, April 14, 2024 
12 PM until 4 PM 

Marconi Manor, Islip NY 

   • $75 per person, children 12 and under Free 
   • Buffett with open bar, Raffles, 50/50, and music! 

RSVP: ask Kimberly@lodgebrooklyn.org

CROWNING OF MISS NORWAY 
Sponsored by the N-A 17th of May Committee 

Saturday, March 23, 2024 
2 PM 

Norwegian Christian Home, Brooklyn 

   • $25 per person, $10 children 12 and under 
   • Light refreshments 

RSVP: ArleneRutuelo@gmail.com

ATLANTIC CITY 
Sponsored by Norden Lodge 

Saturday, June 1, 2024 
leaving NY 8 AM; leaving NJ 6 PM 

Tropicana, Atlantic City, NJ 

   • Cost TBD per person (depends on RSVPs) 
   • Breakfast, coffee, snacks and games! 

RSVP Charles: CGottilla@hotmail.com

ThIRD DISTRICT PICNIC 
Hosted by the Third District 

Saturday, April 20, 2024 
11 AM until 6 PM 

Nansen Lodge, Staten Island 

   • $40 per person, $15 per child 4-12, under 4 free 
   • Entertainment, games, raffles, and BBQ! 

RSVP Paul Kornbrekke: 718-356-8395

http://www.lodgebrooklyn.org/
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ThIRD DISTRICT CONvENTION 
Hosted by Washington Lodge 

June 7-9, 2024 
Hyatt Regency Dulles 

Herndon, VA 

   • $319 per delegate 
$300 per non-delegate with options 

   • Information can be found on www.3dsofn.org

ATLANTIC CITY 
Sponsored by Norden Lodge 

Saturday, June 1, 2024 
leaving NY 8 AM; leaving NJ 6 PM 

Tropicana, Atlantic City, NJ 

   • Cost TBD per person (depends on RSVPs) 
   • Breakfast, coffee, snacks and games! 

RSVP Charles: CGottilla@hotmail.com

ThIRD DISTRICT WEEKENDS 
Hosted by Third District 

SAVE THE DATES 
North country: July 25-28, 2024 

South country: August 8-11, 2024 

   • More information to come in the coming months 
   • Questions? eMail Andy Mathisen: 

armathisen@gmail.com

WAShINGTON DC NIGhT TOUR 
Sponsored by Washington Lodge 

Saturday, June 8, 2024 
6:30 PM until 11 PM 

From Dulles Hyatt Regency 

   • $35 per delegate, $50 per non-delegate 
   • Narrated tour of popular Washington DC sites 

http://www.lodgebrooklyn.org/
http://www.3dsofn.org
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              Shannon Barracato     February 3 

                  Karin L Holldorf     February 11 

       Dr. Daphne L Davidson     February 16 

                Linda Irene Kvam     February 16 

                  Ray Allen Spicer     February 24 

                    Olav B Hansen     March 8 

                  Stephen Sabaugh     March 8 

                   Synnove Froysti     March 19 

                        Arne Larsen     March 19 

               Ragnhild Wallstedt     March 20 

                    Lucas Bourbon     March 22 

                   Kjellaug Tangen     April 2 

                  Greta Gustafson     April 9 

              Hailey Louise Papa     April 9 

                    Victoria Hofmo     April 4 

                Kimberly Breiland     April 14 

                    Oddbjorg Olsen     April 16 

                  Gustav A Jensen     April 21 

               Tonnes Tonnessen     April 29

Your donation is a voluntary act which helps pay for the 
publication and distribution of our Lodge newsletter.  
We appreciate all your support!

If you would like a printed version of this newsletter 
snail-mailed to you please send $25 to cover the cost of  

paper, ink, and postage. 

NEWSLETTER BOOSTERS

Robert McKeever, CLU 
Financial Benefits Counselor 
 
www.SONSOFNORWAY.com

Phone: (800) 561-1492 
Cell: (631) 672-5340 
Fax: (631) 863-2204 

eMail: Bob@rmclu.com

              Member               Amount                  Date 

           Arnold Bergman        25.00        11/2023 GRATULERER MED DAGEN

Advertise in the Lodge Brooklyn Newsletter! 

This space is available — $50 for 8 issues 

 

 

For more information contact  
Kimberly@LodgeBrooklyn.org

http://www.lodgebrooklyn.org/
http://www.lodgebrooklyn.org/
https://www.amazon.com/Brooklyn-Girl-Growing-Norwegian-York-ebook/dp/B09NYDD1NT
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Sons of Norway  |  Lodge Brooklyn 3-243 | 8824 15th Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11228  
Tel: 1-917-974-1756 | Fax: 1-212-463-8395 | Email: info@brooklynlodge243.com 

www.LODGEBROOKLYN.org

Sons of Norway  |  Lodge Brooklyn 3-243 | 8824 15th Avenue, Brooklyn, NY 11228  
Tel: 1-917-974-1756 | Fax: 1-212-463-8395 | Email: info@brooklynlodge243.com 

www.LODGEBROOKLYN.org

Lodge Brooklyn celebrates the traditions and history of the 
Norwegian and American Norwegian culture. We have a reputation 
as being fun, down to earth, and lighthearted. We gather and share 
past memories and create new ones in a warm and welcoming 
environment. We hope you come to a meeting! 

Sons of Norway   |   Lodge Brooklyn 3-243  |  PO Box 522, Tuxedo, NY 10987 
Tel: 1-917-523-3266  |  Email: Kimberly@LodgeBrooklyn.org 
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LODGE BROOKLYN, EST. NOv. 22 1923

FARIKAL

President: Kimberly Breiland 

Vice-President: Sigrun Larsen 

Secretary: Gyda Arber 

Treasurer: Elaine Breiland 

Publicity Director: Gyda Arber 

Activity Committee: Alice Spicer  

Alisa Spicer 

Membership Chair: Alice Svege

OFFICERS

Editor-in-Chief: Kimberly Breiland 
Photographer: Kimberly Breiland

WhO’S WhO

Contact: Kimberly Breiland 
via Phone: 917-523-3266 
via e-Mail: Kimberly@LodgeBrooklyn.org 
via Snail Mail: PO Box 522 

Tuxedo, NY 10987

TO CONTRIBUTE OR 
RECEIvE NEWSLETTER

Contact: Kimberly Breiland 
via Phone: 917-523-3266 
via e-Mail: Kimberly@LodgeBrooklyn.org 
via Snail Mail: PO Box 522 

Tuxedo, NY 10987

BECOME A MEMBER

• Cut lamb, cabbage, onion, potato, and carrot, place all 
ingredients into one pot and add water 3/4 of fill. Bring to a boil 
and then let stew for up to 3 hours. Add a little bit of wheat 
flour to thicken a pinch and add salt & pepper for taste. 

Lamb meat 
Cabbage 
Onion 
Potato 

Carrot 
Salt & Pepper 
Little bit of wheat flour 
Water

http://www.lodgebrooklyn.org/
http://brooklynlodge243.com/SON/
http://brooklynlodge243.com/SON/
http://Kimberly@LodgeBrooklyn.org
http://www.lodgebrooklyn.org/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/LodgeBrooklyn3243/
http://Kimberly@LodgeBrooklyn.org
http://Kimberly@LodgeBrooklyn.org

